October 26, 2021


Re: 60 Temple Roof Deck

To whom it may concern:

I am writing on behalf of David and Jing Govonlu with regard to their planned addition of a roof deck at 60 Temple Street.

We were neighbors of the Govonlus for several years at 10 Hancock Street.  Throughout that time they were responsible, quiet and polite neighbors – a pleasure to have in the building.  We were disappointed when they moved.

The Govonlus had a deck at 10 Hancock and we never were bothered by noise at any time.  Since our deck overlooks the one the Govonlus had at 10 Hancock, we were in a unique position to observe the activity on the deck.  At most, we saw the Govonlus hosting a few friends. There was never loud music or rowdy behavior of any kind.

I sincerely believe that the neighbors of 60 Temple St. should be completely confident that David and Jing will be considerate and wonderful neighbors, as they were at 10 Hancock Street.

Warm regards,

Lori Mahmud
10 Hancock Street #3
Boston, MA 02114

Cell: 781-413-7852




